Town of Salisbury



Academy Hall – 9 Old Coach Road PO Box 214, Salisbury, NH 03268 603-648-2473 - (fax) 603-648-6658

> Geoffrey Hodges, Chair Dora Rapalyea Debbie Bartz Cemetery Trustees John Bentley, Sexton

Meeting Minutes July 19, 2023

Meeting:

Called to order at 4:00 p.m.

Present:

Trustee Chairman, Geoffrey Hodges

Trustee Secretary, Dora Rapalyea

Trustee, Debbie Bartz

Sexton, John Bentley Absent

Visitors:

Rick Chandler, David Hostetler

Minutes:

June 21, 2023, minutes were read and approved by the Trustees.

Old Business: The gates at Mills Cemetery has been repaired at a cost of \$545.00. All cornerstones that were on hand have been placed at the appropriate grave sites. The gate at the Congregational Cemetery needs to be put in place. However we need a backhoe to place the posts that will hold the gate. Cutting brush at Fellows Cemetery will be done before we are able to put up the new fence.

New Business: There are a few branches at Mills Cemetery that need to be taken down. At this point they pose a danger to some gravestones.

Public Comment: None

Next Meeting: August 16, 2023, 4:00 p.m. at Academy Hall

Meeting Adjourned: 4:30 pm

Respectfully Submitted, Dora Rapalyea Secretary, Cemetery Trustees